

MINUTES OF THE EDITH WESTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 15 MAY 2017

Present	Name	Representing
Chair	Mr N. Milne (NM)	EWPC
	Mrs B. Shirley (BS)	EWPC
	Mrs I. Langford (IL)	Resident
	Mr N. Farmer (NF)	Resident
	Mr R. Harris (RH)	Resident
	County Councillor K. Bool (KB)	Rutland County Council
	Mr G. Fagence (GF)	Resident
	Mr S. Boston (SB)	Resident
	Mr N. Appleby (NA)	Resident
	Mrs M. Ellwood-Wade (MEW)	Resident
	Sgt. A. Wood (AW)	1 MWD Regt
Apologies	Name	Representing
	Mr P. Coe	Resident
	County Councillor G. Waller	Rutland County Council
	Mr E. Jarron	Resident

Item	Details	Action
1.	To accept apologies for absence: Mr P. Coe Mr E. Jarron County Councillor G. Waller	
2.	The Chair of the Parish Council gave his annual report.	
3.	To accept the Minutes of the Meeting held on 16 May 2016: The minutes were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair	
4.	Public Forum The following items were discussed: a) SB expressed concern about the increasing amount of noise from aeroplanes over the village, the source of which comes from the propellers. He asked if it would be possible for the RAF to modify these aeroplanes. KB visits RAF Wittering twice a year, and he understands that training routes are varied to avoid villages next to Rutland Water as much as possible. The Clerk will write to the RCC Chief Executive asking her to approach RAF Wittering to see if a modification to propellers might alleviate the problem of noise. Other villages have made similar complaints b) SB also expressed concern at the noise coming from groups visiting Rutland Water, and playing loud music from speakers and radios.	BS

The Rutland Water staff are monitoring the situation and will ask for the noise to be turned down. However, KB suggested that the Parish Council writes to the Chair of the Rutland Water Partnership, to express concern. This matter could also be on the agenda for a future Parish Council Forum. BS

- c) NA asked if something could be done to cut back the hedges on Coniston Road and Crummock Avenue. AW will find out who is responsible for maintenance of hedges, and liaise with NF. AW/NF

- d) GF asked about the installation of kissing gates on the Glebe land. NM confirmed that this is a public right of way, and as the tenant has not responded to representations from the Parish Council, then EJ is liaising with the Diocese to get the work carried out as soon as possible. NF to keep NA informed of developments. NF

- e) MEW has noticed an increase in dog mess on the road towards the Sailing Club. BS to ask David Brown if it would be possible to put another bin in that area, and some notices appealing to the public to clear up after their dogs. BS

- f) MEW has also noticed an increase in dog fouling on Coniston Road. AW will put a notice up on the Army boards. AW

- g) NA asked if hedgerow vegetation could be cut back on Weston Road, leading up to the school. AW to investigate. AW

5. Any other business:

GF wished to publicly withdraw his previous misgivings about the work at Well Cross. He is very happy with the work which has been done to improve the area.

6. Date of next meeting:

There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting. The next Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Monday 14 May 2018.